ADMINISTRATION Kristin Kopta, Superintendent Adam Greenberg, Principal

BOARD OF EDUCATION
Sheila Wachholder, President
Phillip LaPalermo, Vice President
David Tarjan, Secretary

Maria Salvador Gary Mohr Dan Theberg Luca Parisi

May 5, 2023

Dear Pennoyer Families,

Registration opens Friday, May 5 and will close on Friday June 2, 2023

ONLINE REGISTRATION

Online registration for *returning* PK-8 families will begin on **Friday**, **May 5** and will close on **Friday**, **June 2**. If you have a student entering Pennoyer for the first time (Kindergarten) You will be able to register them through Skyward under the "**NEW TO PENNOYER**" registration tab. Make sure you register any new students through Family Access - so that families are *linked* together.

RESIDENCY VERIFICATION for RETURNING STUDENTS

You will be required to **upload residency verification documents through the Skyward registration portal**. Individual families will be contacted if additional residency documentation is needed. If you have more than a 1 page lease, please make a copy and send it to Attn: "**Jill - District office**".

REGISTRATION FEES and TECHNOLOGY LEASE

Student registration fees are \$200 per student for the 2023/2024 school year. We will only accept checks, money orders or online payments for registration fees and technology lease/insurance payments. Please make your payments in the District office.

If you would like to set up a payment plan, please contact Teresa Sego at <u>tsego@pennoyerschool.org</u>. Payments made after *June 2* will be assessed a \$25 late fee per family.

In order to qualify for a fee waiver, you must *first* qualify for free or reduced lunch. Below is a link to this year's free and reduced lunch guidelines: https://www.isbe.net/Documents/IEG-23.pdf
Free/Reduced Lunch form applications for the 2023/2024 school year will not be available until August.

Next year's technology lease/insurance payment may be paid at this time. \$75 K-8 iPads. Technology lease/protection plan payment needs to be paid by the start of the school year in order for your child to have access to a device.

Please feel free to reach out should you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Kristin A. Kopta. Ed.D

Superintendent

Pennoyer School District 79

sustri A. Kapta